[image: image1.jpg]el il f

events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ONLINE AT 3PM ON TUESDAY, 7th JUNE 2022
Present:

Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Sally-Ann Dodd, National Traction Engine Trust
Peter Heath, PLASA

Paul Reed, Association of Independent Festival Organisers

Nick Morgan, BVEP

Alison Drummond, LAEOG

Eric Stuart, UK Crowd Management Association

George Bacon, British Air Display Association

Carl Hagemann, CIMSPA

Mark Laurie, NCASS

Apologies:
Andrew Harrison ,ESSA

Simon Rainer, Event Hire Association Europe
Carol Smith, CPA
Teresa Moore, A Greener Festival

Joe Chalk, MUTA

Deborah Higgins, EPC

Welcome

Steve Heap welcomed members and thanked those with members involved with the Buckingham Palace concert for creating a superb event.
Minutes of Last Meeting

These were agreed by the meeting.    
Membership Report
Jim Winship reported that EIF had lost one member since the last meeting.
Purple Guide Updates

Steve Heap reported that the updating of all the chapters was progressing with the aim of getting the entire Guide updated by the end of the year.   As each revised chapter is agreed with the HSE, it is updated immediately online and notification sent to all subscribers about the updating.

Steve also reported that following discussions with DCMS and the Home Office, there are plans to include some guidance to spiking in relation to the crime and welfare chapters.   The Home Office has agreed to draft some guidance for EIF to consider adding to the appropreiate Purple Guide chapters.
Aims & Objectives of EIF

The meeting discussed the five questions that the Board had put forward seeking views from members on the future focus of EIF.     While there was general consensus that the publication and guardianship of the Purple Guide should always be at the heart of the organisation, different views were expressed about the wider roles of EIF.  Originally, prior to it taking publication of the Purple Guide, the Forum was set up to bring together the fragmented representation of the outdoor events sector.   Generally there was agreement that its role as a meeting point for the different organisations involved in outdoor events remained a valid function.   However, there were mixed views around whether it should also be a lobbying organisation, although concern was expressed that the lack of cohesive industry representation was undermining relationships with Government.
Steve Heap suggested that, particularly as relatively few members were in attendance, the Forum should ask all the membership to respond again to the five questions.   The officers would then collate the responses and produce a draft set of aims/objectives for recirculation to the membership.
Jim Winship to send an email to members asking them to respond with bullet points to the five questions by a fixed date.

UKCMA Grant Application

The meeting briefly discussed the application that had been circulated to members in advance of the meeting.  The Board particularly wanted members to decide on this application due to one of the Board members being an interested party in the application.   As some members had not read the application and only a few members were present, Steve Heap proposed that the Secretary should recirculate the proposal to all members and seek them to respond by a fixed date.  It is hoped that all members will respond.

Promotion of the Purple Guide

Steve Heap reported that he had presented the Guide to a number of groups, including local authorities and enforcement agencies.   Further meetings are also being planned with the aim of raising awareness of the Guide.
Primary Authority

Jim Winship reported that work was progressing to establish a Primary Authority Agreement around the Purple Guide.   EIF has broadly satisfied the BEIS requirements but is currently awaiting final agreement from Liverpool City Council.  Once this is in place a formal application will be made to the Secretary of State for an agreement to be put in place.
State of the Industry Discussion

The meeting discussed the serious shortages affecting all sectors of the industry, particularly in terms of staffing.   Although the Jubilee celebrations had been sufficiently covered, this was due to contractual agreements and was exceptional.   Some other events have had to be cancelled due to shortages and excessively rising costs.   There is also concern that the start of a new round of vaccinations is starting to add to the problems as equipment and staff are being redirected to setting up new vaccination centres.
Any Other Business

There was none.

Steve Heap thanked everyone for their time and expertise.

Date of Next Meeting

To be announced.
